
From: Murphy, Kirsten 
Sent: Wednesday, April 27, 2022 10:43 AM 
To: Tom Stevens 
Cc:  Susann Aranoff, Shane Rogers 
Subject: S 226 
 
Dear Chair Stevens, 
 
I am writing to say that the Vermont Developmental Disabilities Council is honored to be named 
to the Land Access and Opportunity Board as described in your Amendment to S. 226.  We will 
do our best to appoint an appropriate member to that Board and to support them in their 
service.  This is an important step toward addressing historical disparities in land and home 
ownership for disadvantaged groups in Vermont. 
 
Thank you for your work on this legislation. 
 
Yours, 
 

Kirsten  

Kirsten Murphy (she/her/hers) 
Executive Director 
Vermont Developmental Disabilities Council 
 
 

Bringing Vermonters with Developmental Disabilities  

Into the Heart of Vermont Communities. 

 
 


